Pen Argyl Borough Council held a Special Meeting Tuesday, April 25, 2023,
at 7:00 P. M. in the Borough Social Hall.

Pledge of Allegiance:

Council President Joseph LeDonne opened the Council Meeting with the Pledge of
Allegiance.

Executive Session:
Council President Joseph LeDonne announced there was an Executive Session held on

Wednesday, April 19, 2023 at 7:00 P.M. at Borough Hall regarding potential litigation.

Roll Call:

Council Members present and responding to roll call: Joseph LeDonne, Stephanie
Cooper, Tammy Kemp, Scott Brumbaugh, Janell Connolly, John Apgar, Charles Kandl Jr., and
Josephine Hildabrant.

Also present were Mayor Stephen Male, Borough Manager Robin Zmoda, and Borough
Solicitor Peter Layman.

Visitors:

Melissa Finken, 1030 Benders Church Road, asked about what progress has been made
regarding the tractor trailers and George Street. Borough Manager Robin Zmoda explained
various attempts over the years to rectify the situation, but as it is a PennDOT Road which
starts in Plainfield, giving no real jurisdiction to the Borough to put a sign in Plainfield Township.
In the past we were told there was not enough truck traffic to merit a restriction.
Councilwoman Janell Connolly will assist in contacting google maps to warn of difficult travel,
and Borough Manager Zmoda will reach out to Senator Boscola and Representative Ann Flood
to see how they might assist in resolution of the issue.

Lob‘b Avenue

Mark Bahnick did a brief synopsis of a walk through with homeowners on Monday, April
24, 2023, and Borough Manager Robin Zmoda.

Executive Session:

Councilwoman Josephine Hildabrant made a motion to go into Executive Session,
seconded by Councilman John Apgar. Unanimous by voice vote.

Borough Council went into Executive Session at 7:26 P.M. and reconvened at 7:41 P.M.

Councilwoman Josephine Hildabrant made a motion to approve the cost proposal by
Van Cleef Engineering for design of remediation of driveways on N. Lobb Avenue contingent on
the feedback and responses of Doli Contracting and Barry Isett & Associates from
correspondence from Solicitor Peter Layman, seconded by Councilwoman Tammy Kemp.
Unanimous by voice vote.
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Plaveround Project:

Councilwoman Tammy Kemp made a motion to approve Change Order number 1, for
the playground project that will add tees, piping and 90-degree fittings for drainage off the
small pavilion roof in the amount of $1,865.00, seconded by Councilman John Apgar.
Unanimous by voice vote.

Sanitation, Solid Waste & Recycling:

Councilman John Apgar made a motion to pay an additional $1,000.00 to Integrated
Controls, Inc. to expedite the shipping of the two (2) analog input cards for the Wastewater
Treatment Plant’s control system, seconded by Councilwoman Tammy Kemp. Unanimous by

voice vote.

Adjournment:

Councilwoman Stephanie Cooper made a motion to adjourn, seconded by
Councilwoman Josephine Hildabrant. Unanimous by voice vote. The Special Council Meeting
adjourned at 8:12 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted,

Robin Zmoda
Borough Manager

Regular Council Meeting — Tuesday, May 2" - 7:00 P. M.
Workshop — Tuesday, May 29*" — 7:00 P.M.



